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Commercial Road Hayle TR27 4DE 

01736 755000

Day Centre Report for Gwinear-Gwithian Parish Council

Monday 13th April 2015.

Dear Councillors,

I am sorry that I will not be able to join you at the Annual Parish Meeting. I hope you will accept my report in my absence.

As you probably are aware Hayle Day Care Centre a registered Charity or Age Concern Hayle as it was called, has been around since 1981 and we gained our first building in 1983 situated in Commercial Road Car Park Hayle with a 99 year lease.

The catchment area for the Day Centre is Hayle and District including the outlying parishes and St Ives and District. With the closure of St Ives Day Centre we have increased the numbers attending from that area. 

The original building has been enlarged since those first few years by almost 50 %. The Philip Smith Annexe was built in 1993 which gave us a bathing facility along with a function room which doubled as a dance floor. The Kitchen was then upgraded and finally in 2009 we had a Conservatory built which has a fantastic view across Copperhouse Pool and used by our clients before and after lunch in the main hall. 
The main hall is used daily with some 150 members a week attending for social interaction, freshly cooked meals and care. Many of these members come several times during the week. 
Within the Centre we provide on a 5 day basis a freshly cooked main meal with bathing facility, Hair Dressing, nail cutting service, Physiotherapy. The individual can expect a caring atmosphere with social interaction.  Door to Door service with our two mini buses  ( We have just been informed ( March 15 ) that we have been successful in our bid for one of the Dept. of Transport community buses that are being provided to 300 across England ) 

The following local groups make use of the building on a regular basis U3A, The Visually impaired, a Cancer Care friendship group, WI and Slimmer’s World.

To give you an idea of our financial situation from last year’s accounts we had an income of approx. £145,000 and expenditure of approx. £142,000. Giving us a small balance at the end of the year 2013/14. With this balance we also had reserves in the region of £25,000 which we are required to keep as per the Charity Commissioners rules.

Over the last year 2014/15 we have been successful in securing grants to the tune of £23,000 which has enabled the centre to continue providing the valuable service that we are proud to provide. 
This will be the last year that we will receive a Preventative grant from Cornwall Council Adult Social Care. This stands at just over £6000 and this will end March 2016. We have been told that there will be no similar grant for 16/17.

We have also seen the reduction of Assessed Clients being supported by Adult Social care Fund over the last year. Substantial and Critical clients are now being reassessed financially and those who they find do not meet the criteria are having their funding withdrawn. We are able to continue to offer them a service but with the client paying for it themselves.
Day Centre numbers fluctuate due to members having to go into care and in some cases they unfortunately die. One area we have seen a noticeable increase is in the number of men attending on a regular basis, Individuals are being brought in by their carers who may be wives or husbands so that they are able to lead as normal a daily life as possible knowing their loved ones are being looked after in a safe and caring environment. 

The average age of those attending the Centre is 84 and the majority are living on their own. 

Staffing and Volunteers.

We have 11 paid staff full and part time.

We have 20 volunteers who attend during the day to assist the staff with the day to day running of the Centre.

We have 16 Trustees from Local Councils and interested bodies who wish to support the running of the Charity, We meet 6 times a year with an AGM in June. 

I hope this report gives you an idea of what we do and how vital the services provided by the Centre are to the Elderly Community of the area.

Yours Sincerely 

David Raymer 

Chairman 

Hayle Day Care Centre Trust.

